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Dear  

 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 

 

I refer to your request for information received by the Department on 4 July 2023 in which you 

asked that we provide information from 2019 to present of all costs associated with any land and 

property the Department owns that is unused, vacant, or derelict.  In addition, you asked that we 

provide –    

 

• A brief description of the land or property, including its area/size if available.  

• The address of each property. 

• The current valuation of each property.  

• If consideration has been given to the future of the asset or if consideration has been given 

to declaring the asset surplus and marketing it for sale. 

 

The Department has completed its search and I have attached an excel spreadsheet containing 

some of the information you requested. The costs provided are those which relate directly to the 

unoccupied buildings listed. I would like to advise that occasionally some costs are provided to the 



Department at site level and cannot be attributed to individual buildings, these costs are not 

provided against individual properties in the information provided. This includes security costs and 

rates for some properties. It should be noted that some of these properties are located within 

Departmental sites which are still operational.  As utilities are disconnected when properties are 

vacated there are no utility costs associated with vacant/derelict properties. There are several 

derelict buildings across the DAERA estate that we do not hold information on. This information 

will be gathered as part of the asset review being undertaken by the Department.  

 

The Department’s properties are being considered as part of a wider asset review and if deemed 

appropriate for disposal they will be progressed in line with Land & Property Services’ Disposal of 

Surplus Public Sector Property in Northern Ireland guidance.  The Department does not hold 

current valuation information on individual properties. 

 

If you require any clarification, believe that any part of your request has been overlooked, 

misunderstood, or misinterpreted, please contact me to see if it is a matter that can be resolved. 

If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled or the decision to 

release / withhold information, you have the right to request a formal review by the Department.  If 

you wish to do so, please contact The Review Section either by e-mailing 

daera.informationmanager@daera-ni.gov.uk  or by post at the Department of Agriculture, 

Environment and Rural Affairs, Data Protection & Information Management Branch, Jubilee 

House, 111 Ballykelly Road, Limavady BT49 9HP, within two months from the date of this letter. 

 

If after such an internal review you are still unhappy with the response, you have the right to 

appeal to the Information Commissioner at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, CHESHIRE 

SK9 5AF, who will undertake an independent review of the Department’s decision. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 








